MINUTES

The Minutes of the Meeting of Ampfield Parish Council held in the Village Hall, Ampfield on Monday, 12 September 2005 commencing at 6.45 pm

PRESENT:


Miss M. I. Rothwell (Chairman) – Presiding

Mrs. M. E. Birtwistle, Mr. W. M. Caswell, Mr. G. J. Choules, 
Mr. M. D. Hatley, Mr. J. A. Jones, Mr. W. H. Line 
Mr. B. W. Nanson, Mr. G. C. A. Roads, 

IN ATTENDANCE:

3 Parishioners
1140
Apologies for Absence

An apology for absence was received from Mr. G. A. Haswell
1141
Casual Vacancy

The Clerk reminded the Council that the Casual Vacancy was not filled at the last meeting. There were no nominations again at this meeting and the matter was deferred to the November Meeting.
1141
Minutes

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 4 May 2005, having been previously circulated, were confirmed by the Meeting and signed by the Chairman.

1142
Adjournment

The Council adjourned from 19.05 to 20.45 to allow a meeting of the Ampfield Recreation Ground Management Committee to take place in view of the critical stage of the development proposals.  Mr. W. M. Caswell (Chairman of the Management Committee presided during this period)

1143
Ampfield Recreation Ground


The Council resolved as follows following the period of adjournment:-

· To record its appreciation to Mr. Caswell (Chairman of the Ampfield Recreation Ground Management Committee) for his efforts in getting the project as far as he had. Planning Permission had been obtained swiftly and numerous grant applications had been submitted – one, in fact, had been granted already.

· To record its appreciation to those people and organisations that have given freely of their time and expertise to assist the Recreation Ground Committee make such excellent progress – Mr. B. J. Permain and Hilliers Nurseries being mentioned in particular
· To request the Chairman of the Ampfield Recreation Ground Management Committee to seek, as a matter of urgency, the costings (both outflow and inflow) of the land infill project with the approved Contractor. 
· To investigate the possibility of employing (on a part-time basis) a Clerk of Works to oversee the project once Contractors start on site.

· To authorise the Parish Council Members on the Committee to make decisions (including financial commitments) on behalf of the Council – subject to ratification at the next Council Meeting.   
1144
Public Participation


None of the Members of the Public present wished to raise any matter under this agenda item.
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1145
Matters Arising from the Minutes

1145.1
Improved gateway and other signs – A3090

There was no further information available at this time.
1145.2     Broadgate Farm Site

Mr. Hatley reported on the informal meeting with local Residents affected by the proposals, which had been held on 4 September 2005. The Agents for the Site Owner had presented some draft proposals, which had been commented on. They had agreed to take the comments away and reconsider these proposals. Once this had been done, a further consultation meeting would be arranged – hopefully with some 4/6 weeks notice.
1145.3      Parish Seats



(a)  The Clerk reported that the seat ordered for Mr. & Mrs. Bowser had been installed in Chapel Wood. He had written to Mr. & Mrs. Bowser and informed them of the costs associated with this.
  
(b) Mr. Caswell had reported at the previous meeting that Mrs. Cox had offered to place a seat in the Recreation Ground in memory of her late husband. This would be finalised once the new Pavilion etc was erected.
(c) Mr. Hatley had reminded Members previously that the seat removed from Hocombe following the anti-social behaviour problems was still in his back garden awaiting a new site. This was still the situation.
1146    Financial Matters

1146.1
Accounts for Payment

It was proposed by Mr. Nanson, seconded by Mr. Jones, that the following Accounts be paid:-


Ampfield PCC


Advertising in The Messenger
  24.00


TVBC



Grass Cutting


493.50



P. Reynolds


Internal Audit


260.00



Itchen Valley Trees

Chapel Wood


  80.00



M. I. Rothwell


Expenses


  42.53


PGC Construction

Chapel Wood


141.00

J. K. Murray


Salary & Expenses

517.86
Inland Revenue


PAYE



101.36
J. K. Murray


Salary (October)


 335.21


Inland Revenue


PAYE (October)


 101.36

1146.2    External Audit

The Clerk (as RFO) reported that following the completion of the Internal Audit and the expiry of the Statutory Notices the papers had been sent to the External Auditor on 9 August 2005.
1146.3     Risk Assessment – Chapel Wood

The Clerk reported that only one tender had been returned at this time. He was, however, hopeful that a second one would be with him shortly.
In the meantime, Mr. Roads had been in discussion with the Tree Officer of TVBC. The Tree Officer wanted the programme of works submitted as a formal application to approve them. It was agreed that Mr. Roads should submit an application at the earliest opportunity.
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1146.4
Ampfield Village Hall

Mr. Hatley informed the Meeting that the extension to the Lease had now been signed and completed (as a Deed of Variation). The Council had previously agreed to pay the Invoice. 
1146.5     New Bus Shelters – A3090
The Clerk reported that Queensbury would be installing the base on 23 September 2005 and erecting the structure on 30 September 2005.
1146.6     Ampfield Website
Mr. Jones reported on the ongoing work to update the website. It was agreed to try to offset the costs associated with the website. There would be no objection to reputable organisations sponsoring the website and that fact being acknowledged on the ‘home’ page. 
1146.7     Community Bus Project

Mr. Jones reported at the previous meeting that the Village School was hoping to obtain a mini bus for their use. It was hoped that this might be made available for community use when the School was not using it. The Clerk reported that training of drivers was now available. However, it was noted that Mr. Knight was about to step down as Chairman of the Governors. It was agreed, therefore, to defer consideration of this item until a new Chairman was in place in case there was a change of policy direction.    
1147    Borough Local Plan

1147.1     Test Valley

Mr. Hatley stated that the first part of the Report (dealing with Housing Issues) should be out for public consultation shortly. He reminded Members that the consultation period would be quite short.
1147.2     Eastleigh

The Clerk reported that the Inspector’s Report on the Eastleigh Plan was now out for public consultation.
1148    Parish Plan

Mr. Nanson reported that:-
· The Terms of Reference for the Working Group had now been agreed

· A Chairman, Project Manager and Project Secretary had been appointed.

· Julian Jones had been co-opted on the Working Group as an additional Parish Council Representative.

1149 South East Plan Consultation


             The following correspondence was noted:-


 ODPM – Proposed changes to RPG9 – Waste & Minerals


 HCC – Invitation to South East Plan Consultation – 8 September 2005


 HCC – Consultation on Draft House Building Targets


 Planning Hampshire’s Future – Summer 2005 Newsletter


 Update on SE Plan – August 2005 - SERA

   
           HAPTC – Notes of SE Plan Consultation Meeting – 8 September

The Chairman reported that she had attended the Consultation Meeting on 8 September 2005   and gave a brief report.
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1150  General Correspondence

1150.1 HAPTC Circulars

Mail 39-05
Local Heritage Initiative

Mail 40-05
New Offerings from HAPTC

Mail 41-05
HAPTC Training Day for new Councillors

Mail 42-05
Preparing your Portfolio Seminars 
Mail 43-05
Local Council Documents and Records

Mail 44-05
Deputy Prime Minister’s Awards for Sustainable Communities

Mail 45-05
Age Discrimination – Draft Regulations Published



Friday Email – 5 August 2005



Quality Parish Scheme



Friday Email – 12 August 2005.



Clerk’s Bursary Scheme



Friday Email – 19 August 2005.



Friday Email – 1 September 2005



Bulletin 216 – September 2005.



Papers etc for the AGM – 8 October 2005.



(no one present was able to attend) 
1150.2
HCC Circulars
· Reductions in supported Bus Services
· Community Safety Initiative – Street Lighting

· Countryside Access Forum Small Grants Scheme

· Information Centres – Summer 2005.

· The Queens Award for Voluntary Service 2006

· Hanging Baskets, Christmas Decorations, Energy Costs and Street Light Replacements

1150.3
Other Correspondence

· Local Works – Campaign for Sustainable Communities Bill (this correspondence was noted and it was agreed not to take any further action)
· BT proposals to re-align payphone provision – Winchester Road payphone

· NHS – SW Hampshire PCT – Consultation on Community Services for older people in New Forest, Southern Test Valley and Eastleigh

· Romsey Hospital

1151 Reports

1151.1 Planning Committee

The following Applications had been commented on at the Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 25 July 2005.

TVS.05723/4

Blue Haze, Ampfield Hill
TVS.10682

34 Flexford Close

The following applications had been commented on at the Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 8 August 2005.
TPO.00025/16

Lakeside, Straight Mile

TVS.10745

11 Hook Road

TPO.TVBC.00687/6
31 Hocombe Wood Road

TPO.TVBC.00686/3
6 Hocombe Wood Road

TPO.TVBC.00686/2
34 Hocombe Wood Road

TVS.02729/2

Grosvenor House, Ampfield Hill

TVS.10537/3

Thatch Cottage, Crampmoor Lane

TVS.LB.00614/3

Barn – Home Farm Cottage, Winchester Road

TVS.08848/6

Barn – Home Farm Cottage, Winchester Road
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1151.2 Finance Committee

It was agreed to defer arranging a meeting of the Finance Committee until such time as all facts and figures in respect of the Ampfield Recreation Ground were available – both expenditure and income (in the form of Grants). It was further agreed that if this deferral pushed the meeting into December consideration would have to be given to combining the Finance Committee with a Special Meeting of the Full Council.  
1151.3 Footpath Warden

Mrs. Birtwistle reported on various issues. She was keeping a particular look out on the footpath from Hook Road to Hook Close and Crescent. There was no evidence, now, of the water problems that had been reported previously.
1151.4 Test Valley Association of Parish Councils

Mr. Hatley gave a brief report on the Association Meeting held on 8 September 2005. The main item under discussion was the Local Strategic Partnership (LSP).
1151.5 Hampshire Association of Parish & Town Councils

Nothing further to report.
1151.6 Public Transport & Highway Liaison

Nothing to report.
1151.7 Ampfield Countryside Heritage Area

Details of forthcoming events had been circulated.

1151.8 C. P. R. E. 

Nothing to report – the main paperwork coming out of CPRE at the moment related to planning issues and these had been passed to the Chairman of the Planning Committee.
1151.9 Village Hall Liaison

Mr. Hatley had tabled a paper detailing the works completed and works that were still outstanding. There would be an application for some funding in due course. 

1151.10 Tree Wardens

Nothing to report.
1135.11
School Governor
Mr. Jones reported that the number on roll was 43 with 13 in year 1 (reception). One new Teacher started this term.
1152 Highway Matters

1152.1 Outstanding Matters with the Area Surveyor 

(a) Footway – A3090/Pound Lane
The brambles had been cut (not known by whom) but the whole area was very untidy. The Clerk would raise again with the Area Surveyor.
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(b) Knotweed etc infestations

All reports had been referred to the Area Surveyor who was dealing with this problem. 
1152.2 New Items to be raised

· The hedges by the footway outside the Church (the route of the old A31) were overgrown. It was assumed this was highway land and the Clerk was asked to refer the problem to the Area Surveyor.
1153 Test Valley Borough Council Items

1153.1 Borough Councillor’s Items

Mr. Hatley reported on the following issues:-

· Waste Collection – alternate week collections to encourage better re-cycling

· Housing Requirements in Southern Test Valley
· Planning Application – Ampfield Hill 
1153.2 Correspondence

The following had been received: -

· Andover Operatic Society – Civic/Patrons Night
· The Trafalgar Despatch

· Village Design Statements

· Tree Preservation Orders

1153.3 Tree Preservation Orders
The following TPO had been received:-

TPO.TVBC.844(2005), Hook Wood, Hook Road
1154 Chapel Wood
1154.1 Friends of Chapel Wood

There had been no further formal meetings.
1154.2 Work in Woodland   

The work was continuing. The working parties had now resumed. There was a long list of jobs to do. The fountain area in front of the Church was being looked at to see if this could be made a feature of this area. It was agreed that Mr. Roads could purchase equipment up to a maximum of £100 to assist the working parties.
1154.3 Burial Ground

The Clerk reported that he had a meeting with the Vicar and the new PCC Treasurer to sort out the financial position between the PCC and the PC. The financial situation had been brought up to date following that meeting (dealing with money owed to the APC and by the APC). It had further been agreed that money due to the APC in respect of burials or memorials would be remitted, in future, on a monthly basis.  
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1154.4 War Memorial

The garden and hedge around the War Memorial in Winchester Road were in need of attention. There were volunteers willing to look after this – their offer was accepted with grateful thanks (purchase of plants etc would be reimbursed).  
1155 Date of Next Meeting

It was noted that the next Meeting of the Council would be held on Monday, 14 November 2005 in the Village Hall commencing at 7.00 p.m. 

1156
Closure

The Meeting closed at 9.55 p.m. – an extension of 25 minutes having been proposed and agreed at 9.30 p.m.
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